
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
37. Award RFP-1248-06/BHJ – Central Transfer Station Truck Wash Metal 

Building Repair to McKee Construction Company of Sanford (Fixed 
Fee Amount of $155,805.46). 

 
RFP-1248-06/BHJ will provide for a qualified, licensed metal building 
contractor to determine repairs necessary to restore the Central Transfer 
Station (CTS) Truck Wash Building, perform the needed repairs, and 
provide engineered drawings for the CTS Metal Truck Wash Building.  

 
County staff observed that the metal truck wash building was suffering rust 
and deterioration in certain components, requiring rehabilitation to maintain 
the buildings usability.  Through market research, staff determined that 
metal building constructors were best qualified to evaluate the structure and 
determine what components needed to be replaced, and these firms were 
also best qualified to determine the approach to the needed work. 

 
For the CTS Truck Wash Building repair, the County solicited proposals 
from firms qualified to rehabilitate the existing metal building.  This project 
was publicly advertised and the County received two (2) submittals (listed in 
alphabetical order): 

 
• McKee Construction Company (Sanford, FL) 
• Pro Steel Construction, Inc. (Port Orange, FL) 

 
The Evaluation Committee, which consisted of David Gregory, Manager, 
Solid Waste Division/Environmental Services Department; Carol Hunter, 
Principal Engineer, PEI Division/ Environmental Services Department; Rich 
Meinert, Program Manager, Solid Waste Division/Environmental Services 
Department; Scott Werley, Construction Manager, Facilities Maintenance 
Division/Administrative Services Department evaluated the submittals.  

 
The evaluation was based on the following criteria: 

 
• Experience with Similar Projects (34%) 
• Project Approach and Project Completion (33%) 
• Price Proposal (33%)  

 
Pro Steel’s proposal included removal and replacement of all of the 
building’s wall and roof panels because color matching new panels would 
be difficult.  Pro Steel's proposal also addressed replacement of three 
structural members, and installation of protective bollards.  Other items 
included in the Request for Proposal were addressed by Pro Steel. 

 



McKee Construction offered a more detailed proposal.  McKee proposed to 
replace only needed panels and three structural members.  Using the 
savings realized from this approach, McKee offered alternative items that 
the review team believes offer real value to restoring the building to full use, 
including resealing interior block walls and installation of new blast and 
ventilation fans. 

 
The Evaluation Committee recommends that Board award the contract to 
the top ranked, responsive, responsible Proposer, McKee Construction 
Company; Sanford.  Overall, the evaluation committee believes that McKee 
construction offered the best value proposal to the County. 

 
The amount for this agreement is $155,805.46.  This is a budgeted project 
and funds are available in account number 40201.169100 CIP #00245001. 
Environmental Services/Solid Waste Division and Fiscal 
Services/Purchasing and Contracts Division recommend the Board to 
approve the project and authorize the Chairman to execute the Agreement 
as prepared and approved by the County Attorney’s Office. 
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